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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
INTRO No: 629-A
Committee:
Civil Service and Labor




	Title: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to prohibiting employers from locking employees or other individuals inside a 

workplace and increasing the fines for obstruction of exits and unlawful change of exits. 
	Sponsors: Council Members Yassky, Barron, Clarke, Fidler, James, Koppell, Liu, Nelson, Stewart, Weprin, Foster, Gennaro, Quinn, Gerson, Addabo, Jr., Jackson, Brewer, Comrie, Martinez, The Speaker (Council Member Miller) and The Public Advocate (Ms. Gotbaum)                      

                                  

	Summary of Legislation: Int. No. 629-A amends paragraph 3 of subdivision g of section 26-248 and adds new sections and a new  subdivision to the administrative code of the city of New York that relate to safety plans, workplace exits for evacuations and violations associated with the unlawful locking of exits. The legislation would increase the fines and criminal penalties for such violations; would protect workers who are whistle blowers; and set new evacuation procedures for owners or tenants of space which is classified in occupancy group C (mercantile establishments).  The legislation also mandates that the Fire Department conduct a minimum of 50 unannounced inspections per year.           

 

	effective Date:  This legislation shall take effect ninety days after its enactment into law.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 2007

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues (+)

$100,000

$150,000

$150,000

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$100,000

$150,000

$150,000



	Impact on Revenues:  There is an anticipated impact on revenue from the collection of fines, but the revenue is modest because the objective of Intro. 629-A is to save lives via compliance, and not to raise revenue.                



	Impact on Expenditures:  There is no additional cost to the City in Fiscal 2006, Fiscal 2007 or in any subsequent

fiscal year because this legislation is only amending laws that are already in the New York City administrative code

so the cost has already been factored in the budget.    



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund  



	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division, FDNY



	Estimate Prepared By:  Daniel Turriago, Principal Financial Analyst

                                              New York City Council, Finance Division        

	History: To be considered by the Committee on August 17, 2005.

	Date Submitted to Council:    April 20, 2005


